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Ms. Eleanor Willis-Camara

Co-Chair, North American Numbering Council (NANC), Number Resource Optimization (NRO) Working Group

Dear Eleanor:

On the April NRO conference call, Cingular Wireless accepted an action item to consult with the wireless industry and provide additional input and, if possible, a suggested percentage figure, for use with NeuStar’s 2001 NANP Exhaust Assumption #6.

The wireless industry reached consensus that a figure of 10% be utilized in Assumption 6 as the additional incremental benefit when wireless joins the known, projected number pooling efforts planned or ongoing in the United States. In addition, as suggested by a wireline company, and agreed to by the NRO, we recommend that this 10% additive only apply in those rate centers and NPAs where wireless actually requests codes and will eventually request blocks.  

As discussed at the NRO, the wireless industry is in the process of conducting a study and evaluation of a large number of  diverse NPAs in order to derive a more empirical factor for use in future NANP Exhaust exercises and perhaps for other purposes.  While that data was used in part to arrive at the conclusions in the preceding paragraph, this data is only preliminary and will not be made available until a later date. 

To that end, we suggest that the NRO should recommend incorporation of the wireless consensus conclusions as resolution to Action Item 1 from the June NANC.  Specifically, this contribution under NRO cover, should be submitted to the NANC chair thereby obviating the need for another NRO conference call.

Thank you in advance for your consideration. Wireless NANC representatives and other NAWG members will attend the July NANC meeting to address any concerns in the conclusion of this action item.
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